Annex 1



Planning, Transport & Leisure Services

Gibson Building, Gibson Drive Kings Hill, West Mailing Kent ME194LZ

Switchboard 01732 844522

OX TMBC 92865 West Mailing
Minicom 01732 874958 (text only)
Web Site http://www.tmbc.gov.uk

Email planning.services@tmbc.gov.uk

transport.services@tmbc.gov.uk leisure.services@tmbc.gov.uk

Mr Paul Lulham

Strategic Transport and Development Planner

Highways and Transportation

Kent County Council Henwood House

Javelin Way ASHFORD

Kent

TN24 8AD

Contact Steve Humphrey Direct line 01732 876256

Email Steve.Humphrey@tmbc.gov.uk

Fax 01732 876317

Your ref

Our ref PTLS/SH

Date 08 February 2013

Dear Sirs,

PINCH POINT FUND BID BY KENT COUNTY COUNCIL-M20 JUNCTION 4

Local Pinch Point Fund Bid - M20 Junction 4 Eastern Overbridge

I am pleased to confirm Tonbridge and Mailing Borough Council's (TMBC) support for Kent County Council (KCC)'s Local Pinch Point Fund bid for the M20 Junction 4 Eastern Overbridge Widening Scheme.

This scheme is key to the delivery of the current and planned strategic housing and employment developments in the area and to the safe and efficient operation of Junction 4. The Borough Council has worked closely with the County Council and private sector partners to advance a clear and progressive development strategy in the area and the efficient functioning of the M 20 and junction 4 in particular is a strong part of that strategy. Should Government funding be awarded for the scheme, TMBC will continue to work closely in partnership with KCC, the Highways Agency and developers, on to deliver the agreed scheme, as it did successfully in the achievement of the improvements to the interchange and the widening of the western overbridge, as required by the Secretary of State in granting planning permission for three strategic housing sites in 2004.

Yours Faithfully

Steve Humphrey

Director of Planning, Transport & Leisure

